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ATTEND AND ACHIEVE!  

Please remember to phone school when your child is off to let us know or it will be 

recorded as an unauthorised absence.  

Whole school attendance for this week is:88.3% 

 Our school target is 96% 

 

 

ALL THE CHILDREN HAVE REALLY SETTLED BACK IN TO SCHOOL, THEIR 

NEW ROUTINES AND CLASSES. IT’S LOVELY TO SEE THEM ALL HAPPY 

AND ENJOYING THEIR LEARNING. 

 

MR MORGAN has met with school council today for the first time 

this school year. Officers such as chair and vice chair were 

appointed. They discussed healthy eating and have almost decided 

upon what makes up a healthy snack, which they will share with 

pupils and parents next week.  

 

FIRE DRILL – We had our first fire safety drill this week. You 

will be glad to know it went very smoothly. All children and staff 

exited the building in a very sensible and timely manner.  

 

LABELLING - Can parents make sure all their child’s belongings are clearly labelled. 

When children are removing jumpers/cardigans and changing for PE etc, it can 

become difficult to match them to the owner if they are not labelled.  

 

MEDICAL RECORDS – Please can parents/guardians keep school fully 

informed of any changes to medical conditions and any allergies. Please 

contact the school office with any information.  

Please can we also ask if you child is diagnosed asthmatic that parents/guardians 

send a spare inhaler to keep in school at all times.  
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UNIVERSAL FREE SCHOOL MEALS – From September the universal free school meals 

was extended to included Years 3 and 4. Therefore, all children from reception 

up to and including Year 4, regardless of circumstance can have free school meals. 

Any payments made this week will be refunded in due course.  

 

CHESTER FOOTBALL CLUB. We have been given four free season 

tickets for Chester football club again this year, which can be 

borrowed from school, for use by our school families. Each child 

has to be accompanied by an adult to each game. Please contact 

the school office if you wish to borrow the tickets.  

 

HARVEST MASS – October 25th at 9.30am for years 5 and 6 parents in the school 

hall.  

POLITE REMINDERS –  

• Foundation Phase snack payments can be made via school Gateway.  

• Juniors have fruit club at morning playtimes – 20p per day 

• PE kits should now be in school.  

*** Apologies - there was a slight error on the term dates sent out on the school newsletter 

last week. We return to school on Monday November 6th not November 5th. Term dates can 

be found on the school website. *** 

Week 1 Menu 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Jumbo Fish 

Finger or 

baked veggie 

nuggets with 

mash and 

beans. 

Beef Bolognese 

and pasta or 

veggie pasta 

bolognaise both in 

tomato sauce with 

peas and garlic 

bread. 

 

Roast 

Dinner  

Or  

Veggie 

roast 

dinner. 

Chicken Curry 

or 

Vegetable 

Jalfrezi with 

rice, peas   and 

naan bread. 

Beef Burger or 

vegan burger in a 

bun Chips + veg 

sticks with chips. 

Or  

Salmon Fillet 

with chips and 

veg sticks.  

Yoghurt and 

fresh fruit. 

Mixed fruit 

sponge with cream 

and fresh fruit. 

Lemon Oat 

Bar and 

fresh fruit. 

Fresh fruit and 

yoghurt. 

Cocoa Cookie and 

fresh fruit. 

Fruit and water made available daily. 

A choice of sandwiches, pasta pots and Jacket potatoes with a choice of fillings are 

also available daily. 


